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Koontz, Joshua M CIV USARMY CEMVN (US)

From: Morris, Kelly <kelly_morris@fws.gov>
Sent: Friday, November 02, 2018 11:11 AM
To: Koontz, Joshua M CIV USARMY CEMVN (US)
Subject: [Non-DoD Source] Re: [EXTERNAL] Rena Lara/Trotters Seepage Control Project

Hi Josh, 
 
Thanks again for touching base with me regarding this project. The Service has reviewed your email correspondence and 
concurs with your determination that the proposed projects "may affect, but are not likely to adversely affect" wood 
stork. We have also received your revised northern long-eared bat (NLEB) 4(d) Streamlined Consultation Form and 
concur with your determination that the proposed projects may affect the NLEB, but that any resulting incidental take of 
the NLEB is not prohibited by the final 4(d) rule. The Service has also reviewed your biological survey for pondberry, 
which found suitable habitat for this species was not found within the action area of the proposed project. The Service 
has no additional comments or concerns with regards to this species as it relates to the ESA. No further consultation is 
required with this office unless there are changes in scope or location of the proposed project. Please let me know if you 
have any additional questions. 
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Kelly 
 
On Thu, Oct 18, 2018 at 9:32 AM Koontz, Joshua M CIV USARMY CEMVN (US) <Joshua.M.Koontz@usace.army.mil 
<mailto:Joshua.M.Koontz@usace.army.mil> > wrote: 
 
 
 Kelly, 
  
 Thanks again for your ongoing assistance with the Rena Lara and Trotters seepage control projects in Coahoma 
and Tunica Counties, MS.   
  
 Based on USFWS recommendations for the project, a pondberry survey was completed at both Rena Lara and 
Trotters project area impact locations.  No evidence of pondberry was noted at either project location. 
  
 Also, as the project has been through further designed since our original 4(d) streamlined consultation form 
submission, a revised 4(d) consultation form is attached reflecting the correct tree clearing acreage.  The acreage would 
all be associated with the Trotters project; minor clearing (1.0 acres or less) would occur at the Rena Lara project area, 
however the clearing would consist of young (<2" DBH) cottonwood and willow. 
  
 Therefore, our ES determination for the project is as follows: 
  
 P. capax, S. albus, L. melissifolia, and S. antillarum - no effect 
 M. septentrionalis and M. americana -  may affect, but not likely to adversely affect 
  
 Please let me know if there are any issues, or if you'd like us to mail a formal letter with our ES determinations. 
  
  
  
 Thanks again, 
  
 Josh 
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 Joshua M. Koontz 
 Biologist 
 USACE, Memphis District 
 167 N. Main St., Rm. B-202 
 Memphis, TN 38103 
 Phone: 901-544-3975 
 Fax: 901-544-3955 
 Email: Joshua.M.Koontz@usace.army.mil <mailto:Joshua.M.Koontz@usace.army.mil>  
  
  
  
 
 
 
--  
 
Kelly Morris 
Fish and Wildlife Biologist 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
Mississippi Ecological Services Field Office 
 
6578 Dogwood View Parkway 
Jackson, MS 39213 
Office: 601-321-1120 
 
 
NOTE: This email correspondence and any attachments to and from this sender is subject to the Freedom of Information 
Act (FOIA) and may be disclosed to third parties. 
 


